
 
 

 
 

5th March 2021 

 

 

Dear Parent / Carer 

Return to school Lateral Flow testing 

In line with government requirements, in order for staff, students and families to be as safe 
as possible, it is important that we carry out lateral flow tests at school. Students will be 
tested three times in school, with a 3-5 day interval between each test. Each year group is 
invited to school for testing on the first day and will then return home. You will receive a 
timetable for when your child’s form group is expected in (in full uniform). On the following 
day, they will be expected to attend school via their usual gate and Covid staggered start 
times. You will only be contacted if the result proves positive. Click here for guidance on how 
the test is carried out. 

In order to test your child in school, we must have your specific consent. Please 
complete the online form to give this consent - this has been sent to you via 
ParentMail. 

Students will not be prevented from coming to school if you do not consent to testing, but we 
would urge you to give consent to help us maintain a safe environment for all and reduce the 
risk of the virus being spread by people who do not have symptoms. Additional testing will 
take place when students are in school.  

Further information can be found on the government website or from the NHS.  

Testing will take place in our Sports Hall and can be accessed from the entrance on 
Rectory Road. 

Timetable for Testing 

Monday 8th March - Year 11 testing 
Tuesday 9th March- Year 10 testing 
Wednesday 10th March- Year 7 testing 
Thursday 11th March - Year 9 testing (Year 11 second test) 
Friday 12th March - Year 8 testing (Year 10 second test) 
Monday 15th March - Year 7 second test 
Tuesday 16th March - Year 9 second test 
Wednesday 17th March - Year 8 second test 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1HeCKVwRtbHYgUpV-SRW2UHEGNtBAQNjY/view
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/rapid-lateral-flow-testing-for-households-and-bubbles-of-school-pupils-and-staff


 
 

 
 

Thursday 18th March - third round of testing begins  

Testing schedule 

 

For a larger version of the above, go to: https://www.littleilford.newham.sch.uk/parents-
students-parents/parents/return-to-school-on-monday-8th-march-2021 

Remember: your child should not attend school if they are showing any symptoms of 
Covid-19. You should instead, contact the NHS to book a PCR test and await the 
result. 

We will advise you if a confirmed case(s) of COVID-19 has been in close contact with your 
child and In line with the national guidance, we will recommend that your child stay at home 
and self-isolate.  If this is the case further information will be sent to you.   

Please see our school website for further information. 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

Ian Wilson/Rav Bansal 
Co-headteachers 

 

 

 

https://www.littleilford.newham.sch.uk/parents-students-parents/parents/return-to-school-on-monday-8th-march-2021
https://www.littleilford.newham.sch.uk/parents-students-parents/parents/return-to-school-on-monday-8th-march-2021
https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test

